
RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 704

Approved December 29, 1997
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OEC 29 1997

CLERK mayor 7

RESOLVED, That the portion of Aborn Street between 
Washington Street and Fountain Streets henceforth be named, 
"Adrian Hall Way" and that all Street addresses shall reflect 
the change in street name.
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TO

fro:

DATE November 6, 1997

Resolution/Change in Street NameRE

« 400 WESTMINSTER STREET - PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02903-3215 - (401)351-4300 - FAX (401 )351-9533

Michael Clement, City Clerk 
City Clerk's Office

Joseph A. Abbate, Esq., Deputy Director 
Department of Planning and Development

John F. Palmieri 
Director

Upon the request of Councilman Lombardi, we have prepared a Resolution to 
change the name of a portion of Abom Street. This Resolution should be placed on 
the City Council meeting docket introduced by Councilman Lombardi.

Department of Planning and Development 
"Building Pride In Providence"

Vincent A. Cianci, Jr. 
Mayor

MEMORANDUM
*************
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MAYOR VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND

Clerk of Council

October?, 1997

Dear Postmaster:

Very truly yours,

BAP:ams

It is also requested that you review the attached matter and report your findings 
and recommendations to the above-named Committee as soon as practical because 
the Committee would like to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

Barbara A. Poirier 
Second Deputy

I have been requested by Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman of 
the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning, to forward to 
you the attached resolution now pending before the said Committee.

Michael R. Clement 
City Clerk

Barbara A. Poirier
Second Deputy City Clerk

Jean M. Angelone
First Deputy

Mr. Leonard E. O'Leary
Postmaster
US Post Office
181 Corliss Street
Providence, RI 02904-9998

DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK 
CITY HALL

><■



City of Providence

Rhode Island

November 24, 1997DATE:

Chief James Rattigan, Fire DepartmentTO:

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

City Clerk

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman,
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal & Planning

Resolution Requesting that the portion of Abom Street 
between Washington Street and Fountain Streets henceforth 
be named, "Adrian Hall Way" and that all street addresses 
shall reflect the change in street name.

Attached please find a copy of the above subject matter for 
study and report back in writing to the said Committee as 
soon as practical. This matter will be taken up at the next 
meeting of the Committee.

Department of City Clerk 
MEMORANDUM



City of Providence

Rhode Island

November 24, 1997DATE:

Colonel Urbano Prignano, Jr., Chief of PoliceTO:

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman,
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal & Planning

Resolution Requesting that the portion of Aborn Street 
between Washington Street and Fountain Streets henceforth 
be named, "Adrian Hall Way" and that all street addresses 
shall reflect the change in street name.

Attached please find a copy of the above subject matter for 
study and report back in writing to the said Committee as 
soon as practical. This matter will be taken up at the next 
meeting of the Committee.

Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM

Z c

. City Clerk



December 2. 1997

Dear Chairwoman DiRuzzo:

Sincerely

F»x

We are writing in response to your letter concerning the portion of Aborn Street to 
be nameo "Adrian Hall Way.”

POST(4>.STEF.
LEONARD E. O’Leary

Josephine DiRuzzo,
Chairwoman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment
Renewal and Planning
City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence Rl 02903

We concur with this resolution and foresee no problems because there are no 
buildings receiving mail delivery on that portion of the street

Please extend our congratulations to Mr. Hall on the special occasion of his 70th 
birthday!

Leonard E O’Leary 
Postmaster

IhT Corliss Stkilet

PHOuiCieNCe Hl 02904-3998

UNITED STATES 
POSTAL SERVICE



Fax Cover Sheet
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Number of pages including cover sheet:

Message:

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
181 CORLISS STREET PROVIDENCE RI02904
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DATE: i-J. fa //y

PHONE:
(401)444-1461



TO: Department of City Clerk

FROM James F. Rattigan, Chief of Department

DATE 02 Dec 97

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly.

JFR:]ra

Please be advised that the Providence Fire Department has no objection to the resolution 
requesting that the portion of Aborn Street between Washington and Fountain Streets be named 
"Adrian Hall Way".

James F Rattigan
Chief of Department

■JAMES F. RATTiGAN
CHIEF OH DEPARTMtNI

JOHN J PARTINGTON
COMMISS'ONEH

DAVID N. BOCK
ASS l CHIEF OF DtPARTMENT

Telephone (401) 421-1293 • 209 Fountain Street • Fax (401) 274-8508 • TDD # (401) 751-0203 
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.
MAYOR

Department of Public Safety, Fire Department
■ Hn tiding l‘ridf hi Ptrimideiice "



PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT

Decembers, 1997

Barbara PairierTo;

From; Lieutenant Kenneth Cohen-Commanding Traffic Bureau

Subject; Aborn Street

Sir;

Yours truly,

I do not feel there should be any problem with changing the name of Aborn Street to Adrian 
Hall Way.

Lieutenant Kenneth Cohen 
Traffic Bureau.
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December 2, 1997

Dear Chairwoman DiRuzzo:

Sincerely,

Fax:

We concur with this resolution and foresee no problems because there are no 
buildings receiving mail delivery on that portion of the street

Postmaster
Leonard E. O'Leary

We are writing in response to your letter concerning the portion of Aborn Street to 
be named “Adrian Hall Way.”

Leonard E. O’Leary
Postmaster

181 Corliss Street

Providence RI 02904-9998

Please extend our congratulations to Mr. Hall on the special occasion of his 70th 
birthday!

Josephine DiRuzzo,
Chairwoman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment,
Renewal and Planning
City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence RI 02903

UNITED STATES 
POSTAL SERVICE


